MARYLAND DEPARTMENT OF THE ENVIRONMENT WATER AND SCIENCE ADMINISTRATION

NOTICE OF APPLICATION RECEIVED

Baltimore City

<u>Application for State Discharge Permit 21DP0580, NPDES Permit MD0021601:</u>

City of Baltimore, Department of Public Works, 200 N. Holliday Street, Baltimore MD 21202 applied for renewal of the permit to discharge an average of 73.0 million gallons per day (MGD), of treated domestic and industrial wastewater from Patapsco Wastewater Treatment Plant located at 3501Asiatic Avenue, Baltimore, MD 21116 to the Patapsco River.

If a written request is received by <u>January 6,2022</u>, an informational meeting can be held to discuss the application and permitting process. Requests should be forwarded to the <u>Maryland Department of the Environment</u>, <u>Water and Science</u>

Administration, 1800 Washington Blvd., Baltimore, Maryland 21230-1708,

Attn: Mr. Yen-Der Cheng, Chief, <u>Municipal Permits Division</u>. Hearing-impaired persons may request an interpreter at the informational meeting by contacting Mr. Cheng at (410) 537-3363 or 1-800-633-6101, or at the above address, at least ten working days prior to the scheduled meeting.

Any person wishing to review the application should contact Mr. Cheng at the above telephone number to schedule an appointment. Copies may be obtained at a cost of \$0.36 per page.

To Be Published on: **December 23 and 30, 2021**

Newspaper: **The Sun**